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Use of Biosolids/Sewage Sludge on Agricultural Lands 
 
Strategies for building soil fertility or plant nutrient levels should not include practices that 
degrade soil health nor contaminate soil, plants, animals or water with persistent 
hazardous chemicals and/or heavy metals.  
 
PFU opposes the application of biosolids (both Class A and Class B)/sewage sludge on 
cropland, pasture, hayfields or grasslands.  
 
 
Background: 
Farmers and land managers sometimes apply sewage sludge and biosolids as “inexpensive” 
forms of soil amendments and nutrients (NPK). However, such materials derived from 
publicly owned human sewage treatment facilities routinely contain heavy metals, 
industrial chemicals, flame retardants, PFAS, steroids, and pharmaceuticals that 
contaminate soil, water, animal and crops. Further, such chemicals are not labeled on the 
final product, so applicators are not able to make informed decisions about them and bear 
all the risk of potential unknown contamination. Some farmers have lost their animals, 
crops and water quality to the point of having to abandon their farming operations due to 
accumulation of persistent chemicals from these products. Farms should not serve as “toxic 
waste dumps” for other industries.  
 
Of the 352 chemicals identified as existing contaminants in biosolids, 61 are considered 
acutely hazardous, hazardous or “priority pollutants” within various EPA programs. EPA 
itself states that they are “unable to assess the impact of hundreds of unregulated 
pollutants in land-applied biosolids on human health and the environment”.  Testing of 
these biosolids is inadequate. Farmers and land-managers using such products bear the 
risk of such contamination ruining their farming operations as well as contaminating their 
neighbors’ water and land. 
 
Thus, the practice of applying such products to our soils is inconsistent with good 
stewardship of our land and water resources and conflicts with a healthy food supply 
policy.  We support keeping the highest standard of protection possible for a healthy and 
strong food supply.  
 
 
 


